
 
 
 
 

MINUTES OF THE REGULAR MEETING OF THE MAYOR 
AND BOARD OF ALDERMEN OF THE TOWN 

OF WESSON, MISSISSIPPI 
September 2, 2017 

6:00 P.M. 
 
The Regular Meeting of the Mayor and Board of Aldermen of the Town of Wesson, Mississippi, was held at 
6:00 o'clock P.M., on Tuesday, September 2, 2017 in the Wesson City Hall. The following were present: 
 

Alton Shaw, Mayor 
Stephen Ashley, Alderman-at-Large 

Larry Hall, Ward I 
Jarrad Ashley, Alderman Ward II 
Billy Ellison, Alderman Ward III 
Mike King, Alderman Ward IV 

Jeff Varas, Municipal Judge 
Mandy Cain, City Clerk 

 
 
 
 
Mayor Shaw called the meeting to order.  Alderman Ellison opened the meeting with prayer.  The first item 
of business was to approve the agenda for the meeting.  Alderman King moved to approve the September 
2,2017 agenda. Alderman Ellison seconded the motion. The vote was unanimous.  
 
The minutes of the August 1, 2017 regular meeting were adopted on a motion by Alderman Ellison. 
Alderman King seconded the motion.  The vote was unanimous.   
 
Mayor Shaw presented the August Claims for approval. After discussion of the claims, Alderman King 
moved the claims be approved.  Alderman Stephen Ashley seconded the motion.  The vote was unanimous. 
 

 Mayor Shaw presented Joe Glasper for twenty-nine years of service with a certificate from the Mississippi 
Municipal League. 

 
 The Board did not approve the Library increase request for the 2017-2018 Budget year. Mayor Shaw 

presented the request from the Fire Department to add $300 to fire prevention (to be moved from surplus). 
Alderman Ellison moved to motion the request. Alderman Hall second the motion. The vote was unanimous. 

 
 Mayor Shaw presented the travel and training schedule for Angela Hester- September 6-8; Municipal Court 

Training in Tunica, MS; Brad Turner- September 11-15; Waste Water Training, Biloxi, MS; Mandy Cain- 
September 20-22; City Clerk Training, Pearl, MS. Alderman Hall moved to approve the motion for training. 
Alderman Stephen Ashley second the motion. The vote was unanimous.  

 
 Mayor Shaw discussed the Zoning and Old School Committees. Names of individuals whom might serve on 

these boards will need to be submitted and voted on at the October 3, 2017 meeting.  
 
 Mayor Shaw discussed the Healthy Hero’s Grant from BCBS in the amount of $40K for the park. Mayor 

Shaw has also applied for Homeland Security grant for radios. 
 
 Mayor Shaw informed the board of the medical retirement of police officer Chad Sills will be September 30, 

2017.  
 

 
 There being no further business currently at hand, Alderman J. Ashley moved to adjourn the meeting of the 

Mayor and Board of Alderman until Tuesday, October 3, 2017 at 6:00 p.m. at City Hall.  Alderman S. Ashley 
seconded the motion.  The vote was unanimous.   

 
 
 
 
       ___________________________ 

      ALTON SHAW, MAYOR   
 ATTESTED: 
  
 
 
 _______________________________ 
 ANGELA HESTER, DEPUTY CITY CLERK 


